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MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FR: 

All Staff Employees 

Janet Krebs, President 
Staff Congress 

DA: October 28, 1986 
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RE: Attached Newsletter for October 

As president of Staff Congress I would like to clarify the first paragraph in 
the attached newsletter regarding those who served their term of office and those 
who were appointed during the year. I want to stress that they must be renominated 
to continue serving on Staff Congress. We would like ALL STAFF to consider running 
in the November election. 

In addition to the vacant positions which need to be filled we would like to 
list the representatives remaining on Staff Congress for this coming year and serving 
their second year of the term of office for which they were elected last year. The 
representatives continuing in Congress are as follows: 

EMPLOYMENT AREA: 

Academic Affairs 

Administrative Affairs 

General Administration 

Physical Plant 

Student Affairs 

EMPLOYMENT CATEGORY: 

Managerial Supervisory 

Office Clerical 

Professional 

Service Maintenance 

Skilled Crafts 

Technical Scientific 

AT-LARGE 

REPRESENTATIVES 

Darlene Miller 
Ronald Reiger 

Jackie Baker 
Mitch Mullin.s 

Lisa Boehne 
Marjorie Scheller 

Joseph Gimpel 
Jim Wilson 

Don McKenzie 

Russ Kerdolff 

Michael Martin 
Gregory Muench 

Margaret Groeschen 

Carla Behymer 
Sonda Cummins 

VACANCIES 

(1) 

(1) 

(1) 

(1) 

(3) 

(1) 

(2) 

(1) 

(2) 

(0) 

(1) 
(6) 

If you have any questions contact the chair of the Credentials & Elections 
Committee, Marjorie Scheller, X 5126. Nominations close this Friday, October 31. 
You will receive your ballots and election material the second week of November . 
In the meantime, nominate someone (with their permission) or yourself . Do it 
today!!! 
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October, 1986 NEWSLETTER Editor: Kathy Lyon 

ELECTION NarES 

The President of Staff Congress wishes to thank all those who have served their term on 
Congress and to those who were appointed during the year. The following people can be 
nominated for the upcoming election. Please consider running in the November election. 
They are: 

Dale Adams 
Margaret Burlew 
Sarah Coburn 
Cindy Cook (left NKU) 
Kathy Dawn (resigned) 
Don Gammon 
Shirley Garrett 

Jack Geiger 
Donna Gosney 
Diane V. Hunley 
Janet Krebs 
Kathy Lyon 
Durant Mathis 
LaVerne Mulligan 

Pat Coleman Mullins (resigned) 
Shirley Raleigh 
Ruth Saccone 
Russel Smith 
Sharon K. Taylor 
.Nancy Utz 

The following are vacant positions which need to be filled: 

Academic Affairs (1 position) 
Administrative Affairs (1 position) 
General Administration (1 position) 

Managerial/Supervisory (1 position) 
Office/Clerical (2 positions) 
Professional (1 position) 

Employment Area 

Physical Plant ( 1 position) 
Student Affairs ( 3 positions) 

Employment Category 

Service Maintenance (2 positions) 
Skilled Crafts (0 positions) 
Technical/Scientific (1 position) 

At Large 

6 positions 

Staff Congress Election Calendar 

Nominations Close- October 31, 1986 
Ballots and Election Material Mailed to All Personnel - November 10, 1986 
Ballots Returned by Mail on or before - November 25, 1986 

FAMILY DENTAL PLAN 

Dr. Boothe has given approval to the Personnel Office to, once again, offer Family Plan 
Dental to eligible employees. 

A letter, application and waiver form with a description of the plan will be 
forthcoming. A two party, as well as Family Plan, will be offered. Remember, in order 
for the University to offer Family Dental, 75% of eligible members must participate. 
Employees whose families are covered by spouses plan will count toward the 75%. Our 
target date for enrollment will be before Thanksgiving Break with coverage effective 
January 1, 1987. Costs will be: 

Two-party Plan: $ 7.46 per month - monthly personnel 
$ 3.73 per pay , period- bi-weekly personnel 

Family Plan: $12.40 per month - monthly personnel 
$ 6.20 per pay period - bi-weekly personnel 



NEW BABIES 

Mark King - Roads & Grounds, son, Mark Alexander. Mark was born September 30, 1986 and 
weighed 8 lbs. 

Dana Leadingham - Registrar, daughter, Jennifer Lynn. Jennifer was born on September 
27, 1986 and weighed 7 lb. 8 oz. 

Denise Hough & Bob McClelland (former employees). Son, Ethan Love was born September 
29, 1986 and weighed 8 lbs. 13 1/2 oz. 

NEW EMPLOYEES - WELCOME! 

Jackie Bell - Bursar 
Mary Bush - Homemaker Reentry 
Barbara Cummins - Physical Plant 
Christine Denmark - Homemaker Reentry 
Mark Kirk - University Center 
Dorcie Langer - Human Services/ 

Social Work 
Robin Longworth - Main Library 
Tina May - Athletics 
Jacqueline Morris - Institutional 

Research 

Linda Banks - College of Business 
Administration 

Martha Bennett - Chase 
George Bergen - Public Safety 
Kevin Carpenter - Physical Plant 
Mike Cetrulo - Printing Services 
Cindy Cook - Financial & Operations 

Planning 

Sheila Nichols - Physical Plant 
Denise Parrett - Chase 
Mary Pat Reinhart - Central Stores 
Teresa Robinson - Physical Plant 
Glenn Strausbaugh - Talent Search 
Mary Lou Sudkamp - Physical Plant 
Flora Mae Sullivan - Accounting 
Ed Thompson - Athletics 

TERMINATIONS 

David Cover - Special Services 
Robert Fardo - Physical Plant 
John Freeman - Physical Plant 
David Hearld - Physical Plant 
Nancy Perry - Chase 
Karen Scheben - Institutional 

Development 

CLASSIFIED 

White gold diamond wedding ring set. Like new, Custom by Cook Jewelers, Cincinnati. 
Call after 6:00p.m., 581-2907. 

* * * * * 
The perfect bureaucrat (whether in government or business) is the person who manages to 
make no decisions and escape all responsibility. 

* * * * * 
One of the most serious mistakes we can make is to confuse the thing we call 
"intelligence" with another thing called "judgement". The two do not always, or 
necessarily, go together; many persons of high intelligence have notoriously poor 
judgement! 
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